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GOP urges yes vote on proposition to redistrict

By Donna Snyder 

Updated: October 25, 2011, 6:29 AM 

LITTLE VALLEY — Republicans on the Cattaraugus County Legislature said the redistricting proposal that will go before voters Nov. 8 would reduce the size of the Legislature, create districts with common interests and save taxpayers nearly $1 million over 10 years. 

Majority Leader Norman Marsh, R-Little Valley, led a session recently with reporters during which he said, “This plan makes perfect sense. It reduces the number of legislators by 20 percent, saves money and keeps areas of our county that have similar interests together.” 

The GOP-backed plan, Proposition 1, calls for reducing the number of legislators from 21 to 17 in 10 districts. It would become effective in four years. All legislators are up for election this year and will serve in districts drawn more than 20 years ago. Republicans now hold 14 of the 21 seats. 

Minority Democrats put forth a proposal to reduce the size of the Legislature to 15 members. It was not advanced before the Legislature for a vote, and the county attorney said that two plans could not go before voters. 

Marsh said, “Under the plan by the Democrats, the residents of the town in my district would be swallowed up by merging them with the City of Salamanca. It is important the Legislature continue to have fair and balanced representation, and this is what the local law does.” 

“The opposition to the redistricting plan by the Legislature’s minority caucus and the Democratic Party in Cattaraugus County is nothing but a political stance,” said Legislature Vice Chairman Jerry Burrell, R-Franklinville. 

Burrell, who was chairman of the redistricting panel, said that Democrats were part of the process and that it was “completely apolitical. No one on my side of the aisle ever asked for the party affiliation overlays in the newly drawn districts. The minority caucus is crying over spilled milk because the gerrymandered districts they preferred that benefit only Democrats were not part of the final plan.” 

Also speaking, Legislator William Aiello, R-Olean, head of the strategic planning panel, said, “Our committee worked to develop a fair and balanced redistricting plan. The legislators with whom I spoke had several goals in mind: reducing the size of the legislature, saving taxpayer dollars, keeping balanced representation between cities, towns and villages and establishing districts with similar interests.” 

Legislator Paula Stockman, R-South Dayton, said, “I’m asking the residents of my district to support the 17-member redistricting plan so that our communities in the northwestern portion of the county have fair representation. 

“If the Democrats’ plan were enacted, I would have 10 towns in my district, including Ellicottville and Ashford. I don’t believe that would allow fair representation.” 

County Democrats have been telling voters to vote no on the proposition, saying there’s no urgency to make to change. That would give lawmakers four years to work out another redistricting plan and further reduce the size of the board to 15 or fewer. 

Proposition 1 will ask voters to choose yes or no. 
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